WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE 
25th November, 2009
Worsley Road United Reform Church,

Worsley Road,

Swinton.


Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m. fillin "start time" 
"
ended:
9.20 p.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Adrian Dunning (Worsley Civic Trust) - in the Chair fillin "line 1" 

Councillors Compton, Gray and Macdonald  fillin "other names" 
Aled Owen -Walkden High School

John McGill - Ellenbrook Village Association 

Anne Grennan - Worsley Resident 

Richard Lee
} Boothstown Residents

Geoffrey Lee
}

Doreen Brittain 
} Worsley Methodist Church

Kathryn Ogden
}

Allan Roberts - Friends of Moorside Memorial Hall

Sue Blainey - Local Resident 

Noel Gaskell - Broadoak Park Residents’ Association 

Beryl Howard - Boothstown Residents’ Association 

Bob Boyd 

} Friends of Roe Green 

Jean Barns

}

Sylvia Hartley
}


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




Nick Page - Area Co-ordinator 




Marie Johnson - Neighbourhood Manager




Steven Lee
} Urban Vision




Max Griffiths 
} 




Rebecca McArthy 
} Salford Royal NHS Foundation Trust 




Rosemary Stevens
}




John Atkinson 
} Greater Manchester Passenger Transport




Richard Elliott 
} Executive 




Phil Hand

}




Sue Downey - Inspector Salford West GMP




Stuart Barton - PCSO Boothstown/Ellenbrook GMP

32.
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS

The Chair welcomed those present to the meeting and advised Members of the format the agenda would be taking.
33.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Cheetham, Karen Garrido, Robin Garrido and Audrey Cordock, Brian Smith, Carole Morris, Francis Pheasey and Ian Shaw.

34.
ACTION SHEET ARISING FROM THE MEETING HELD ON 23RD SEPTEMBER, 2009

The Action Sheet and update with regard to matters considered at the meeting held on 23rd September, 2009, were submitted.


A discussion was held regarding Booths Bank Park and the fact that this was not progressing as quickly as had been anticipated.  Meetings were being held and an update would be available early in 2010.
35.
GMPTE CROSS CITY BUS ROUTES

Representatives of the Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Executive attended the meeting and gave a presentation regarding the cross city bus travel.  This included an overview, details of routes, objectives and aspirations and a strategic overview.  Members were advised that the public consultation period end on 24th December, 2009.


Reference was made during discussion to -

· The fact that not all buses did not necessarily stop at the bus stops they were supposed to.

· Getting to the A580 from the southern side of Boothstown was quite a walk.

· Salford Forest Park Scheme standing traffic considerations and alleged success of the travel flow.

· The provision for a park and ride.

· The Chair invited any Members to discuss any other points with the GMPTE representatives who would be available following the presentation.


RESOLVED:
THAT the presentation be noted and the representatives be thanked for attending the meeting and also for providing the display prior to the meeting for Members information.
36.
POTENTIAL STATION IMPROVEMENTS

A report of the Salford Travel Partnership was submitted containing a schedule listing potential improvements that could be pursued at stations within Salford.  The list had been mainly drawn up in reference to a report produced for the GMPTE back in 2005. For numerous reasons, including the lack of time and opportunity, it had not been possible to verify these potential improvements on site and consequently some of the improvements may have already been carried out or be otherwise invalid.  The report indicated that the schedules should be considered as only a starting point and comments were invited together with any suggested amendments.

Reference was made to the report and in particular to the following issues -

· Parking provision at Moorside.

· The need to consider security at stations in case of any trouble.

· Platform links and in many cases there being no disabled access and also the problems with the steps when leaving the train.

· Eccles and Walkden being part of the Salford Travel Plan and the Friends of Stations which were now formed.

· The finance that was now available to improve some of the stations.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report and proposals be noted and any comments be fed back to the Salford Travel Partnership.

37.
HIGHWAYS MATTERS

Steven Lee reported as follows -

· An additional £100,000 had been allocated to the Community Committee for the devolved highways budget with an additional £10,000.  He indicated that as he understood the Street Scene Task Group were looking at how the £10,000 should be allocated and were currently in the process of putting a list of priority projects together for the Community Committee to consider.


With regard to the All Red crossing phase, Steven Lee reported that no dates had yet been agreed when a report was going to be submitted to the Lead Member and an update would be given at a future meeting.


With regard to the use of Fairmont Road/Chatsworth Road, Fairmont was adopted and Chatsworth was unadopted.  A request had been made in the past to put a prohibition/ driving order, another consultation exercise was to be carried out with residents of both roads and a report would be brought back to the Committee.

With regard to the lay-by between Ellenbrook Road and Mosley Common (Liverpool bound) and the report of incidents where noise had been caused by heavy goods vehicles carrying refrigerated goods turning on their generators while being parked in the lay-by which was close to residential properties.  Steven Lee reported that signage was being considered to stop the practice.  He indicated that it was not enforceable but hoped that this would prevent the problem.


With regard to the maintenance of cycle tracks along the A580 south side, which it was reported were unusable due to works by the Pipeline contractor, Steven Lee undertook to investigate this matter.

38.
COMMUNITY SAFETY UPDATE

Inspector Sue Downey gave an update with regard to Community Safety issues in respect of burglaries, vehicle crime and arson attack at the dental practice, a robbery which took place on Chaddock Lane, criminal damage, damage to bus shelters, provision of information to local residents’ groups and speeding on Greenleach Lane, Worsley. 

Members were advised that the problems of speeding on Greenleach Lane, Worsley, had been reported to the Traffic Department and also that with regard to the unauthorised use of quad bikes on Vicars Hall Lane including breaking fencing and gaining access onto landfill sites was being investigated by the police.


RESOLVED:
THAT the update given be noted and action being taken be noted.

39.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
50 MPH Speed Limit on the A580 East Lancashire Road

Reference was made to the fact that the speed limit which had recently been reduced from 60 MPH to 50 MPH was not being enforced.


Inspector Downey indicated that she would report this matter back to the Greater Manchester Police and that the question of signage would also be considered.

(b)
Community Events

A number of local community events particularly during the Christmas period were reported.


(c)
The Dell, Ellenbrook

Reference was made to the fact that the site had been tidied up and thanks to the Community Payback Team which was financed by the Community Committee.

(d)
Travel Expenses to Members of Task Groups

The issue of travel expenses for Community Committee members was being considered.  The Chair indicated that he would raise this at the Chair and Deputy Chairman’s Briefing.


(e)
Sponsorship from Roundabout

It was noted that a Freedom of Information request had been received asking how much sponsorship income had been received for the two roundabouts in Worsley since 2000 and this was noted.

40.
NHS UPDATE

Rosemary Steven and Rebecca McArthy gave a presentation and an NHS update with particular reference to smoking policies within and surrounding hospitals, the need for complaints to be heard, appointments through a book system, working towards 100% cleanliness, the length of time in hospital, public transport and looking at ways for more local sessions.


RESOLVED:
THAT Rosemary Steven and Rebecca McArthy be thanked for an informative presentation and requested to note the comments of the Community Committee.

41.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations made at the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group held on 4th November, 2009, as set out below be approved:-

	APPLICANT 
	PURPOSE
	DECISION



	1.
Sustainable Regeneration


ID No. 19970
	Painting of Alphabet Bridge
	Deferred



	2.
Boothstown Ladies Football Club 


ID No. 19310
	Training equipment/play strip/ venue hire 
	£1,000 approved 



	3.
Swinton and Worsley Ranger Unit - Girl Guiding 


ID No. 19370
	Change the world project - One Planet Challenge 
	£234.80 approved



	4.
Neighbourhood Management Team

ID No. 19890
	Bench purchase 
	£610.00 approved

	5.
Boothstown Over 50’s Art Group


ID No. 19871
	Room hire/insurance/ materials 
	Deferred 

	6.
1st Boothstown Guides 


ID No. 19930
	Christmas event 
	This application had been withdrawn

	7.
Front Room Theatre


ID No. 19931
	Equipment/worker time/ materials/travel expenses 
	Deferred


42.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN

Marie Johnson submitted a copy of the Worsley and Boothstown Community Action Plan for 2010/11 and this was noted.

43.
WALKDEN HIGH SCHOOL/ST. GEORGE’S UPDATES

It was noted that these updates would be given at the next Community Committee meeting.

44.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

It was noted that the next meeting ordinary meeting would be held on Wednesday, 27th January, 2010, with a special meeting being held on 12th January, 2010, to consider the Core Strategy and the Bridgewater Canal Corridor.

45.
INFORMATION ITEMS

The following information items were submitted and noted -

(a)
Minutes of Worsley Woods Action Group held on 18th June, 30th July and 10th September, 2009.

(b)
Minutes of the Children and Young People Task Group held on 24th September, 2009.

(c)
Minutes of the Street Scene Task Group held on 14th October, 2009.
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